

05/2021
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE REMOTELY
THURSDAY 4th MARCH 2021 AT 7.00pm

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen - Chairman (in the chair) 


Councillor J. Boasman



Councillor S. Shears


Councillor A. Markot



Councillor T. Wharvell



           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes Mrs P. A. Sykes– Clerk
 019    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not appear in the minutes.
020   DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in November 2019, any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

021
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the remote meeting of the Council held on Thursday 7th January 2021 were circulated, read and will be signed as a true copy.  
022
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 

Planning Applications 
20/03884/PLF Refusal is to be queried as Gowdall Parish Council had no objection to the application.  The case officer is to be asked for guidance to assist the Parish Council if similar applications were received.


02/2021


023
TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED


ERYC remind the Parish Council that the end date for the remote meetings regulations is 7th May 2021 unless there is an extension.  After that date there are several options for holding lawful meetings.
          ERNLLCA – Newsletter.
          ERNNLLCA – 3 Parish Councillors are attending training sessions regarding the planning process.
          Adams Nurseries have confirmed they have received the order for hanging baskets for the 2021 Season.

          Humberside Police – issued their provincial update January 2021
          ERYC, Alen Bravey – latest update for the Community Response Hub

          ERYC, John Craig. Forward Planning and Housing Strategy Manager.  Lower River Aire Flood Risk Management Strategy.

          ERYC – Consultation on the Draft Flood Risk Sequential and Exception Test Supplementary Planning Document.

          Rodger Westmoreland -  confirms that he will cut the grassed area at the west end of the village five times unless growing conditions make that unnecessary, in which case four times.


Selby District Council – Local Plan

ERYC Councillor Caroline Lacey – Devolution
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024
TO DISCUSS FINANCIAL MATTERS FOR APPROVAL

a.  Accounts for payment

     Henry Jubb – Christmas Tree work                                      270.00                       45.00
     P.A. Sykes - Clerks expenses 2 x £30                                      60.00

     Danvm Drainage Commissioners                                            2.42

     RESOLVED that all invoices, including Staff Salary presented for payment were approved 

b.  Closure of HSBC Branch, Goole

                     It has been noted that HSBC Bank in Goole is to close in the summer.  The closest HSBC Bank will         
                     be the Selby Branch.  

    
c.   To approve the Bank Reconciliation, Budget Monitor and list of payments up to 31st December    

RESOLVED that the Bank Reconciliation to 31st December 2020, the Budget Monitor to 31stDecember 2020 and list of payment up to 31st December are approved.
  025
TO REVIEW AND APPROVE THE STANDING ORDERS, FINANCIAL REGULATIONS, RISK ASSESSMENT

RESOLVED that Standing Orders, Financial Regulations, Risk Assessment are all approved and no amendments were necessary.
026
TO RECEIVE AND DISCUSS THE CHAIRMANS REPORT


Condition of Roads, footpaths and grass verges.

The cones around the reinstated grass verges on Hensall Lane will stay for several weeks until the grass has grown sufficiently.

The Chairman has contacted ERYC regarding the concerns about the muddy road surface and blocked gullies in the Parish.  Paul Bellotti, Director of Communities and Environment confirmed that the roads in the Parish were mechanically swept because of this correspondence.


ERYC have been contacted regarding potholes and a Freedom of Information request has been made. ERYC state that there have been monthly inspections during the last 6 months.  These inspection reports have been requested to be sent to the Vice Chairman.


The works carried out apparently are of a temporary nature as most of the roads in the Parish are to be repaired in the foreseeable future.


The footpath from Door Lane to Westfield House is in a bad state of repair and is not wide enough for a footpath and a full width road and is certainly not safe enough for a vehicle and pedestrians.


Ward Councillors are to be involved with the works required to footpaths and roads in the Parish as this is an ongoing issue which needs addressing.
027
TO RECEIVE AND DISCUSS THE FLOOD WARDENS REPORTS


Poor Bank and Pickhill 


The majority of works at Poor Bank and Pickhill are complete. However there are some smaller works to assess the condition of an access culvert underway. The works were delayed slightly due to wet weather. There has been some scour of the topsoil at Poor Bank following Storm Christopher. A very small amount of water was also found to be finding its way through the penstock. Additional works will be taking place to resolve these issues. Heck Ings Heck Ings Reservoir repairs have been delayed due to Storm Christophe and the resultant ground conditions. Contractors are currently constructed an access track to overcome this issue and works should start in 2 weeks. We will be reinstating a scoured section and also installing scour protection.

Gowdall Ings Repair works are starting today to repair burrowing animal damage to the riverside embankment. Visqueen and sandbags have been placed on the North face of the embankment as a temporary measure. The voids causing the leaking are to be excavated and the 3rd March 2021embankment reinstated to reduce the issue. We have a rolling programme of maintenance to reduce the impacts of burrowing within our embankments and will continue with this work as part of our maintenance programme. Other works We completed a leakage test on a flood gate at Gowdall this week, to test repairs we’ve made to the seals. 
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There was minor leakage but at tolerable levels. This is part of our repair programme of work to flood defences on the Lower Aire following Storm Ciara.


8 Flood Wardens are now active in the Parish of Gowdall and will be forming a Gowdall Flood Warden group.

Vicky Townend EA would be willing to attend a future Parish Council meeting to keep everyone informed of the works taking place now and future plans.
028
TO DISCUSS ACTIONS AT SANDPIT NURSERIES

 The Clerk was instructed to contact ERYC Enforcement Officer regarding the activity at Sandpit Nurseries.  
Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place
029  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No members of the public were present.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting

030
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS ATTENDING MEETINGS 

There have been no meetings but three Parish Councillors are attending sessions via Zoom on Planning matters.  Slides of these planning sessions have been promised by ERNLLCA

The training sessions were most informative.
031
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

No Ward Councillors were present

032   MATTERS TO BE PLACED ON MAY 2021 AGENDA OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

To discuss any report regarding Sandpit Nurseries from ERYC Enforcement

To receive and approve the end of year accounts.
033   DATE OF THE NEXT MEETINGS

The Annual Meeting of the Parish of Gowdall will take place remotely on Thursday 6th May 2021 at 6.15pm.


The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will take place remotely on Thursday 6th May 2021 at 7pm.

The Annual Assembly of Gowdall will take place remotely on Thursday 15th April 2021 at 6.30pm 


Any resident of Gowdall wishing to take part in these meeting should contact the Chairman or Clerk at least 24hrs before the meeting.

         The present legislation allowing remote meetings will cease on 7th May 2021 unless there is an 

          Extension from the Government.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.42pm
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


